

**Rock River Area Group Services  
ASC Service Committee  
February 7,2021**

**Attendance:** Kelsey F., Kimberly W., John N., Rachel S., Irv M., Jeff A., Brandy F., Maggie I., Justin P., Brian K., Andrew B. DeKalb, Johnny L., Traci M., Daniel C.

The meeting was opened at 1pm with the Serenity Prayer, Service Workers Prayer, Twelve Traditions, and the Twelve Concepts.

Roll call of Trusted Servants and GSR's was taken.

Statement of Purpose and Voting procedures were read.

Newcomers and Clean time were recognized.

Location and Date of next ASC were confirmed with Hosting Group: **March 7, 2021 at The Group**

Prior month's minutes were reviewed for approval

**Motion:** To Accept ACS minutes from October 4, 2020. PASSED

**Officers Reports:**

**Facilitator: Johnny L. Present**

In the spirit of anonymity and in order to get everything accomplished in a timely manner, please raise your hand to be recognized before speaking. Please direct all questions and comments to the facilitator. I will call on you to the best of my ability. This will cut down on time and confusion. We are following WSC Rules of Order, our policy packet, the 12 Traditions of NA and the 12 Concepts of NA. Please turn in your reports and motions to the secretary, If you do not, they will not be added to the minutes. Please turn in your 7<sup>th</sup> tradition to the treasurer and please turn in your literature order to the literature stockpile chairperson. Just a reminder, all subcommittee reports require a motion to accept.

**Co Facilitator: Andrew B. (DeKalb) Present**

Nothing to Report

**Secretary: Nancy M. Absent with Notice**

Kelsey F. stepped in to do ASC minutes

**Alt. Secretary: Open position**

**Treasurer: Maggie I. Present**

Beginning Checkbook Balance	\$4,892.96
Total Deposits	\$550.02
Total Expenses	\$937.81
Reconciled Statement Balance	\$4,505.17
General Reserve	\$2,000.00
Monthly Budget for Feb	\$872.50
Excess Funds	\$1,632.67

Checkbook Balances with the Bank statement

Freedom Voice (Phone Hot line Number) has a credit \$747.51. I have no report for Nov-Jan due to not meeting because of covid-19

**Motion:** To accept August Treasurer Report. PASSED

**Alternate Treasurer: Brittany B. Absent with Notice.**

Passed the 7<sup>th</sup> Tradition basket: Collected \$20.00

**Regional Committee Member: Charley S. Absent with Notice.**

**Regional Committee Member Alternate: Brandy F. Present**

Have not been invited to Region. I will be reaching out to see what is going on.

**Motion: To accept report. PASSED**

**Function Chair: Open Position**

**Hospitals & Institutions Chair: Open Position**

**Public Relations Chair: John N. Present**

Directories printed. Found out about freeport today. Sub-committee has not been meeting will resume meeting soon.

**Motion: Reimburse \$73.80 for printing of schedules. PASSED**

**Motion: To accept report. PASSED**

**Policy and Procedure Chair: Rich M. Absent with Notice.**

**Digital Information Chair: Mike G. Absent with Notice.**

**Outreach Chair: Irv M. Present**

Sub-committee meeting is the 3<sup>rd</sup> Thursday of the month at 6:45pm at The Group.

**Motion: To accept report. PASSED**

**Archives Chair: Andrea C. Absent with Notice.**

**Convention Chair: Doug M. Absent with Notice.**

We met February 5<sup>th</sup> at 7:30 through zoom. We didn't have any meetings for a couple of months because of the pandemic and restrictions. We had 6 out of 11 committee members present for the zoom meeting and 4 other people who attend. We still have one position open which is merchandise. We discussed the options of having an event as the restrictions are starting to be removed but we still don't have anything planned at this moment. Under the current restriction I believe we would only be allowed up to 50 or 50% whichever is lower for an indoor event. We also discussed the idea of having an outdoor event as the weather starts warm up in another month or so. We will begin reaching out to places in finding out what their policies are and what they're allowing.

**Motion: To accept report. PASSED**

**Literature Stockpile: Andrew B. (Belvidere) Absent with Notice**

Andrew B. (DeKalb) Stepped in for position.

Literature order total \$508.01

**Motion: To write NAWS a check for \$508.01. PASSED**

**Motion: To accept report. PASSED**

**Alt. Literature Stockpile: Open Position**

**Ad-Hoc Newsletter: Brandy F. Present**

Next Sub-committee meeting will be February 19<sup>th</sup> at 6:45pm at The Group.

**Old Business:**

**Elections:**

ASC:

Alternate Secretary- Open

Functions- Open

Hospitals & Institutions- Open

Alternate Literature Stockpile- Open

RRCNA:

Merchandise- Open

**New Business:**

**Motion: To Send \$200.00 to NAWS.PASSED**

**Group Reports:**

**Freedom to Grow:**

Reporting Member: GSR Rachel S./ 7<sup>th</sup> Tradition: \$1,000/ Literature: \$154.00/Attendance 3-10

Report: Need chair people

**H.O.P.E:** Reporting member: GSR Kelsey F./ 7<sup>th</sup> Tradition \$0/ Literature \$0/Attendance 2-4

Report: Would love support

**Recovery Works:** Reporting member: GSR Jeff A. / 7<sup>th</sup> Tradition \$88.00/ Literature \$0/Attendance 1-2

Report: Zoom Meeting Information 558-952-5601 No Password

**The Group:** Reporting member: GSR John N. / 7<sup>th</sup> Tradition \$345.56/ Literature \$0/Attendance 10-12

Report: There is a motion on the table to close Thursday 8pm meeting. Chairperson workshop February 20 at 1pm pizza will be provided.

**Trust the Process:** Reporting member: GSR Kim W. / 7<sup>th</sup> Tradition \$584.00/ Literature \$0/Attendance 3-4

Report: No changes and must meetings were chaired.

Next site and date for the A.S.C. is March 7,2021 at The Group At 1pm

**Motion:** To close A.S.C. meeting. Seconded and Carries.

Meeting was closed with the Twelfth Tradition and a group hug.

In loving service, Kelsey F.